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ALEXANDRIA REDEVELOPMENT AND HOUSING AUTHORITY





                        Keith Pettigrew, Chief Executive Officer
   BUILDING COMMUNITY

          PARTNERSHIPS

ALEXANDRIA REDEVELOPMENT

     & HOUSING AUTHORITY
PUBLIC NOTICE

DATE:

August 13, 2018
TO:
GENERAL PUBLIC AND INTERESTED PARTIES

SUBJECT:
PUBLIC HEARING ON DRAFTS OF ARHA’S 2019 ANNUAL AGENCY PLAN 
_________________________________________________________________________________

Public hearings will be held on Monday, August 27st, and Wednesday, August 29th, for the purpose of obtaining public comments on the draft of the FY 2019 Annual Agency Plan. 

The public hearings will be held at; 300 Wythe Street on August 27st, and 401 Wythe Street on August 29th. All meetings will be from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30. p.m. Written comments may also be submitted to ARHA at 401 Wythe Street, Alexandria, VA 22314 or emailed to elacy@arha.us through Thursday, September 6th. . A hard copy of the Agency Plan can be obtained at 401 Wythe Street. Copies will also be available, August 16th at the following libraries:

DUNCAN BRANCH

2501 Commonwealth Avenue


BEATLEY CENTRAL

5005 Duke Street







BURKE BRANCH

4701 Seminary Road

The 2019 Annual Agency Plan draft describes progress made carrying out ARHA’s approved Five-Year Action Plan FY 2018-2021, which identifies Asset Management, Capital Funds and Community Development activities to be undertaken and addresses other needs and priorities established for this time frame. The Annual Agecny Plan covers the recently completed fiscal year and assesses annual performance in relation to the priorities and goals established in the approved Five Year Plan. The Annual Agency Plan identifies Federal, State and local resources used, housing activities undertaken, HUD’s and ARHA’s policy changes, Capital Funds, Development activities, and Social Services programs during the one-year period represented by ARHA’s Fiscal Year 2018-2019. 

The 2019 Agency Plan submission to HUD, which includes ARHA’s application for Capital Funds based on the most current physical needs assessment, will take place on or before October 15, 2018.
During the public hearings, staff from ARHA’s Asset Management Department, will be available to answer questions and receive public comments. Written comments received by 5:00 p.m. Thursday, September 6th, will, as appropriate, be addressed in the final version and/or taken into account in the development of the next, Five-Year Action Plan and/or One-Year Agency Plan. Interested parties will have an additional opportunity to comment on the Plan during the September ARHA Board of Commissioners meeting before the Board takes official action on the document.

For further information or request reasonable accommodations, please call ARHA (703) 549-7115 
Extension 167.
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